Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board
The Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board hereby gives notice:

That on June 27, 2016, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance and Waiver. The Petition for Variance and Waiver was filed by Richard Giacobe, on April 25, 2016, seeking a variance or waiver from subsection 61J1-6.001(5), F.A.C., with regard to the requirement of the rule that require sufficient hours of experience be verified by a certified general supervisory appraiser signing his appraisal experience log. The Notice was published in Volume 42, No. 87, of the Florida Administrative Register, on May 4, 2016. The Board, at its meeting held on June 6, 2016, voted to deny the Petition for Waiver or Variance finding that the Petitioner did not demonstrate a substantial hardship; that application of the rule did not violate the principles of fairness; and that the purpose of the underlying statute had not been met.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Juana Watkins, Director, Florida Real Estate Appraisal Board, 400 W. Washington Street, #N801, Orlando, FL 32801.
